
 
 

  
  

 
  

 

Subject: ACTION ITEM: Consideration and Possible Adoption of Proposed Emergency Statement 

From: Lorraine Dougherty 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 

and Emergency 
Regulation Amendment of Nevada Administrative Code (NAC) 441A.755, relating to university, community college 
and state college students providing proof of im... 

Date: Friday, August 20, 2021 8:06:11 AM 

Dear Nevada State Board of Health: 
The Board's proposed action of mandating college and university students to take the COVID shot is 
unconstitutional, unlawful and dangerous.  No state agency has the lawful authority to force students or 
anyone to take a medical procedure against their will.  The Boards continued use of a so-called "public 
health emergency" is disingenuous at best and fraudulent at its worst.  An emergency by definition, is 
sudden, urgent and temporary.  The State of Nevada has long passed any emergency due to COVID. 
By the states' own admission, it is now trying to "flatten the curve, stop the virus, etc.".  There are now 
many treatments, prophylactics and shots to protect the public from COVID.  These should all be chosen 
by an individual based on their own informed decisions and the advice of their physicians.  None of them 
should be unlawfully mandated by a state agency. I urge you NOT to adopt this action. 

Cordially, 
Lorraine Dougherty 


